#### OLD HARLOVIANS CLUB

# Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at the St. Johns Arts and Recreation Centre on Saturday, 12th May 1990

A record number of 63 Members attended the Meeting.

The President opened the Meeting by welcoming those attending and thanking John West for the excellent catering.

The Secretary read the Minutes of the 1989 Meeting and these were duly signed as a true record. There were no matters arising. The Secretary then read the Newsletter from 1965, which described the closing of the School and the vain attempts to find alternative premises.

The President reported the recent death of Jack Jones, who died on 25th April, and it was suggested that the Old Harlovians Club should send a donation to the Asthma Research Council. This was generally agreed and a sum of twenty five pounds was approved.

The Treasurer then presented his Report, which showed that the Club has a balance of £882.22. The acceptance of these Accounts was proposed by Peter Cottee and seconded by Malcolm Norris. There was one item under Matters Arising from the Accounts; it was suggested that some of the money should be put into a higher interest account.

Election of Officers and Committee: The Secretary, Treasurer and Committee were all unanimously re-elected en bloc.

As a follow-up to the previous year's suggestion that a cup or cups should be given to St. Nicholas School to keep the name of Harlow College alive, it was suggested to the Meeting that the K.L. Dames "Good Samaritan" Cup be presented. This was felt to be the most appropriate, particularly as St. Nicholas School wanted the cup for "good citizenship", and, due to the positioning and quantity of the engraving, it would be a simple matter to adapt it.

David Collins formally proposed the acceptance of this scheme, which was seconded by Richard Atkins and passed unanimously.

Due to the success of the 1990 Reunion and Dinner, it was decided that for 1991 the Meeting should again take place at St. Johns Arts and Recreation Centre, and that John West should be asked to do the catering. The 18th May was proposed, so as to avoid the Bank Holiday weekends, and this was accepted.

Under Any Other Business, a vote of thanks was proposed to the organisers for the very good evening.

Roger Kenningale suggested that a levy should be applied to all those members not wearing an Old Harlovian tie. This proposal was not carried.

Ken Muir proposed that a banner be put up, depicting the school badge and motto, in what was the Chapel. This met with a great deal of approval. A suggestion that a brass plaque could also be erected in the building was raised as well. Tony Cook offered to obtain a quotation for the making of the banner.

Tony Eastwood proposed that some money be used as a book prize for St. Nicholas School. There were several comments for and against this idea, but the President did comment that St. Nicholas School has a large quantity of cups and prizes already, and he did not think that additional prizes were particularly sought after. The suggestion was turned down by the Meeting.

The President then thanked everyone for attending and closed the Meeting at 10.50 p.m.

## OLD HARLOVIANS CLUB

#### ANNUAL REUNION DINNER, 12th MAY 1990

### at St. Johns Arts and Recreation Centre, Harlow

#### Members attending: -

Richard Atkins 50-58 Victor Bellinaham 54-59 Alan Careless -53 P. David Chadwick -61 D. Collins Richard Collins Tony Cook 48-57 Jack Daniel 54-59 Barry Dwyer 57-62 Tony Eastwood 49-56 James Foulds John Graham David Hill Michael Hoffman 57-62 Norman Jackson 54-61 Roger Kenningale 56-61 R. Minall 34-38 Richard Morgan 53-58 Neville New 21-29 Malcolm Norris 50-54 Richard Favze 38-44 Graham Peacock 44-49 Michael Philbrick 44-50 S. Porcher 20-24 John Pryor 54-64 Robert Revnolds 55-60 Robin Smith 44-50 Henry Smith-Daye John Taylor Eddy Walsh Michael Weeks -58 Robert West 41-45

Roy Bailes 44-50 J. Andrew Brown 38-42 Malcolm Careless -56 Edward Cheshire -58 Michael Collins 44-50 Robert Collins 40-45 Peter Cottee 48-52 S. Dellow Michael Dyke 50-58 Richard Ellice 53-63 R. Gilbert 49-53 Andrew Haigh 55-60 John Hockley 34-41 David Illsley 56-61 R. Jeffries Rex Marsh 38-43 David Moroan 47-55 Ken Muir 30-35 J. Norris John Parsons 41-51 Alan Peacock 39-43 Norman Pegrum 38-43 Colin Porcher 46-53 John Power Roder Pyle 53-58 Michael Slater 50-58 Roger Smith 54-59 Lionel Stout John Upsall 59-64 Frank Warboys 39-44 John West

#### DLD HARLOVIANS CLUB

#### ANNUAL REUNION DINNER, 12th MAY 1990

### at St. Johns Arts and Recreation Centre, Harlow

# Apologies received from:-

David Abbey Peter Barnes Bill Billing 45-51 C. Clarke 24-28 J. Collins W.W.J. Collins Colin Crouchman -48 A. Fordham 50-56 A. Funston David Graham 36-44 Alan Haigh G. Hart Graham Keeler 54-58 Isaac Livermore S.C.B. Mee EFH David Palmer 45-49 Bryan Reed 42-47 Jimmie Roe 40-45 Peter Russell 44-47 Gerald Searing David Taylor David Truscott Keith Unwin 48-53 Keith Warder David White 58-64 Eric Whittleton 22-28 R. Wykes 33-39

Michael Baggott 39-45 K. Belben Howard Bodger Michael Claydon 42-52 R. Alan Collins 35-41 Michael Cottee Chris Dadson 55-61 John Foulds G. Gilbert Michael Haffner Tony Hardacre Andrew James L. Keep 23-31 Peter Madsen David Nicoll D. Rand 42-48 Michael Renshaw 55-59 P. Rowbottom 52-62 Roger Russell Graham Stew 62-65 Anthony Tolfts Charles Tucker 48-50 R. Vyse 35-40 John Welch 41-46 J. White Brian Willats